Special Budget Mab. 21, 1968 Fairgrounds

This meeting was called in order to prepare the 1968-69 budget for the County Commissioners.

Mrs. JoAnn Burton met with the Board and asked they consider purchasing pigeon coops rather than borrowing them and eliminate purchasing more chicken coops at this time. With the remodeling in the poultry building, there would be double the room for pigeons. The Board advised her they would take this suggestion under consideratom when preparing the budget.

Mr. Harold Ruecker met briefly with the Board to show them the scetches for landscaping the area towards the rodeo grounds. The plans were accepted as presented. The blacktoping for the paths will be done by the Fair.

Dr. McGobgh had been approached about the Board's plan with the Port of Portland. This was discussed at length but since this has not been discussed with the Port or the Commissioners fro several years, the Board still felt K they are open for negotiations.

Mr. Roy Benson requested use of the grounds for March 19th for a farm machinery sale. Mr. McGough moved that \$100.00 deposit be made for clean-up and the rent be 1% of the total gross. Mr. Holt seconded. Motion carried.

If the rent buildings or grounds are rente used by groups that normally pay no rent, such as breed shows, local organizations, etc., the fee would be \$25.00 for utilities for 2 to 3 days usage. Mr. Jossy made this motion. Mr. McGough seconded. Motion carried.

The budget was approved as figured.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Shearer, Sec.

Lydl Garding